
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and Investment Committee 
held on Wednesday 8 May 2024, 4:00 PM — 6:00 PM BST 

1B16, Technopark 

Present 
Vinay Tanna (Chair, Independent Governor) 
Tim Fransen (Staff Governor) (via MS Teams) 
Abdirahim Ibrahim (Student Governor) 
Jeremy Parr (Independent Governor) (via MS Teams) 
David Phoenix (LSBU Vice-Chancellor and Group CEO) (for items 1-6 only) 
Jennifer Thomson (Independent Governor) 

Apologies 
Ola Obadara (Independent Governor) 

In attendance 
Stuart Bannerman (Associate Pro Vice Chancellor International) (for items 1-5 only) 
Simon Cruickshank (Group Chief Financial Officer) 
Samuel Curtis (Group Company Secretary) 
Ola Dejo-Ojomo (Governance Officer) 
Graeme Dunn (Interim Director of Financial Planning) 
Deborah Johnston (Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Academic Framework) 
Nicole Louis (Chief Operating Officer) 
Andreas Raffel (Chair of the Board of Governors) (via MS Teams) 
Rychard Scrase-Field (Group Director of Estates Development & Campus Services) 
(for item 6 only) 

1.  Welcome and apologies

The Chair welcomed the members and attendees to the meeting. 

2.  Declarations of interest

No interests were declared on any item on the agenda. 

3.  Minutes of the previous Finance and Investment Committee meeting

The Committee approved the minutes of the meeting of 7 March 2024 and 
their publication with minor redactions. 

4.  Matters arising from Finance and Investment Committee

Spin out company 
The Committee noted that the company had been set up using available 
funds from LSBU, following an unsuccessful application for a grant. 









The Committee also noted the following: 

 

• The procurement exercise is expected to take place in June 2024. 

• The risks outlined in the risk register are not unique to a project of this 
nature, and it was expected that those identified would be closed down 
incrementally. 

• In relation the curriculum management element of the programme, the 
plan is for data to be cleansed, validated and migrated from the current 
repositories in a phased approach from October 2024 

 
Responding to a query from the Committee regarding the security of the data 
migration, the COO advised that LSBU has invested in a platinum level cyber 
security product applicable across the digital estate. Additionally, the 
programme update is a cloud-based solution with gold standard security. 
These both serve to increase the confidence in the security of the data. 
 
 

10.  Any other business 
 
The Committee noted this was the Chief Operating Officer’s final meeting, 
thanked her for her service to the Group, and wished her all the best for the 
future. 

  
 

 
 
 

Date of next meeting 
4:00 pm on Tuesday, 18 June 2024 

 
 
 

Confirmed as a true record 
 
 

Vinay Tanna 

 

 
 
 
(Chair) 

 
 
 




